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Welcome back! 

A warm welcome to you all and especially to all our new 
students and their families. I am really looking forward to 
seeing you all again at NCAM this week, ready and excited for 
the year ahead. We also welcome this term Hannah 
Sutherland as our Administration Manager, who most of you 
will now have met, if only by email. 

We have some special events to look forward to this year with 
5 visits from members of the CSO throughout the year who 
will work with our players of orchestral instruments. This will 
be an amazing opportunity. Please put the following dates in 
your diary: 

Violin Monday 9 May 3:30 - 5:30 Arna Moreton

Clarinet Wednesday  6 July 3:30 - 5:30 David McGregor

Conducting Thursday 7 July 5:30 - 7:30 Pablo Ruiz - Henao (NCAM Orchestra)

Flute Thursday 28 July 3:30 - 5:00 Hannah Darroch

Conducting Thursday 29 September 5:30 - 7:30 Pablo Ruiz - Henao (NCAM Orchestra)

I do look forward to meeting new students and parents over the coming weeks. Please contact me if 
you have any questions. 

Alexandra H Watson, MusB BSc ATCL

Musical Director 

musicaldirector@ncam.ac.nz | www.ncam.ac.nz 
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Join the NCAM 
Committee!


We are looking for some parents 
to join us on the NCAM 
committee. We are looking for 
some general members. 

Committee members are asked to 
attend 4 committee meetings a year (1 per term) 
and help at NCAM events where possible. 

If you are interested please do email me. We would 
love to see you at our Committee meetings in the 
future!

Email: musicaldirector@ncam.ac.nz 

Trinity Examinations


This year NCAM will be offering 
Trinity College, London examinations. 
Exams will take place in mid - late 
August. 

If you would like enter any exams 
please discuss this with your tutor. I do 
hope that you will register for an exam 
as it is wonderful way to gain 
confidence and set a goal for the year. 

Closing date: TBC

Group Timetable


Choir Monday | 4:45 - 5:30 Studio 3 Charlie Neeson

Wind Ensemble Every 2nd Wednesday | 7:15 - 
8:15

Studio 2 Reina Dornan

Cello Ensemble Thursday | 5:05 - 5:35 Studio 3 Naomi Harmer

Celtic Fiddles Thursday | 5:30 - 6:30 Green Room Jeremy Brownbrooke

Junior Orchestra Thursday | 5:45 - 6:30 Small Theatre Mark Hodgkinson

Senior Orchestra Thursday | 6:30 - 7:45 Small Theatre Mark Hodgkinson

Student News


I would love to celebrate all student successes 
in any area of activity, not only music. 

If there is any success that you would like 
added to the next newsletter, please let me 
know. 
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